MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF FEB. 25,1994

MEETING CONVENED AT 8:30 PM. A QUORUM PLUS ADDITIONAL MEMBERS
PRESENT. COMMANDER GENE RAMIREZ PRESIDING.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING WERE ACCEPTED AS READ.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
MEMBERSHIP-CHARLES FONTANA INTRODUCED NEW MEMBER FRANK
LOSCIABO.

HOSPITAL VISITATION-COMMANDER RAMIREZ REPORTED THAT VINY
ZANGARI HAD A 6 BYPASS OPERATION. HE IS NOW AT HOME AND THE POST
SENT VINNY A BASKET OF FRUIT. THE COMMANDER SAID HE SHOULD BE
NOTIFIED IN EVENT A POST MEMBER IS ILL AS VINNY IS NOT AVAILABLE
AND MIKE SHANE HAS NOT BEEN MAKING THE MEETINGS. TONY CIATOLA
REPORTED THAT JOE SPINA HAS BEEN SICK AND HAS BEEN IN AND OUT OF
THE HOSPITAL.

MEMBERSHIP-CHARLES FONTANA REPORTED THAT THE POST MEMBERSHIP
REACHED A QUOTA OF 123% AND IT LOOKS LIKE THE FINAL MEMBERSHIP
TOTAL FOR THIS YEAR SHOULD GO ABOVE 250.

POST ACTIVITIES-CHARLES FONATNA REPORTED THAT THE POST WILL
HAVE ITS ST.PATRICK'S DAY DANCE AT THE POST ON MARCH 26, AT A
COST OF $20.00. FRANK FALUTICO IS TAKING NAMES FOR RESERVATIONS.
CHARLIE THANKED SAL FUCINELLI AND FRANK TRIOLA IN ASSISTING HIM
WITH REFRESHMENTS FOR THE PARITES AS WELL AS POST MEETINGS.

HONOR GUARD-RICHIE REICHART REPORTED THAT THE NEXT ACTIVITY
FOR THE HONOR GUARD WILL BE AT THE LEGION BIRTHDAY PARTY ON MARCH
18, AT HUTTNER PASQUALLINI POST.

LOUNGE-LEO MILHAM REPORTED ON SUPERBOWL PARTY HELD IN THE
LOUNGE. FORTY TWO PEOPLE ATTENDED AND RESULTED IN A PROFIT OF
$51. WHICH WILL BE TURNED OVER TO THE POST TREASURER. A TWO
MONTH FINANCIAL REPORT ON THE LOUNGE WILL BE GIVEN NEXT MONTH.

CORRESPONDENCE-LETTER RECIEVED FROM VICE-COMMANDER DAVE JENKINS
REQUESTING NAMES OF YOUTHS WORTHY OF RECIEIVING AN AWARD AT THE
COUNTY'S CHILDREN AND YOUTH BREAKFAST. ALSO A LETTER RECEIVED
REQUESTING A LETTER OF CONGRATULATION TO ROBERT DUGAN FOR
REACHING THE RANK OF EAGLE BOY SCOUT. IT WAS AGREED THAT THE POST
SHOULD ACT ON THESE TWO LETTERS.

GOOD OF THE LEGION- SAL ALBICOCO SAID THAT THERE WAS AN ERROR IN
THE COUNTY NEWLETTER CONCERNING LONG TERM NURSING HOME CARE. THE
COUNTY HAS BEEN TRYING TO GET LONG TERM CARE IN OUR AREA AND WE
ARE NOW GETTING ONE AT ST. ALBANS HOSPTIAL IN QUEENS. THE LONG
TERM CARE IS PROVIDED BY NEW YORK STATE AND IS AVAILABLE FOR ALL
QUALIFIED VETERANS,SPOUSES AND DEPENDENT PARENTS. THE HOSPITAL IS
CURENTLY OPEN AND GUIDED TOURS ARE AVAILABLE. IF ANYONE WANTS
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, PLEASE CALL MR. MC CLELLAN ON 718-6268
X348.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:15 PM.



